LORDSHIP REC USERS NETWORK FORUM 


REPORT OF USERS FORUM MEETING, WED 3rd MARCH,  Broadwater Centre


PRESENT:  Irene Fearon and Debbie Mascarenhus (MTA Mother/Toddlers Group); May Richards (Broadwater Farm); Joan Plunkett, Chris Currie, Joan Curtis, Ken Floyde, Caroline Jepson [took minutes], Storm Moncur and Dave Morris [chaired the meeting]  (All from Friends of Lordship Rec); Renata Bailey and Cathy Dickinson (SureStart); Erol Direkoglou (West Green Learning Neighbourhood Office); Elveta Cross     APOLOGIES:  Pauline Ehonjie (WGLNO); Paul Ely (LBH Parks); Nacho Galvez and Clasford Stirling (Broadwater Centre); Claire McClafferty (BTCV);  Eileen McGrath (Broadwater Farm);  George Nicola (LBH  Design); Simon Rix (Haringey Play Association).

1.  MODEL TRAFFIC AREA PLAYGROUND BUILDING    Erol Direkoglou explained that George Nicola (LBH Architect) had been asked to draw up plans for extending the building to provide greater storage and toilets.  These were the basic improvements needed to ensure that more use could be made of the building by a greater number of groups.  George and a surveyor had met with Sure Start (who may fund the work) and the Toddler Group which uses the building 3 days a week. George drafted two options for us to consider.

We agreed that the drainage problem, which causes rising damp in the walls and flooding on the floor, must be sorted out first, as part of the improvements.  

The meeting agreed that Option 2. was preferable as not enough additional storage was provided in Option 1 to really increase the use that could be made of the building.  The extra toilets in Option 2  (male/female?) were also required for busy days in the summer when the paddling pool was open.  Renata explained that George could now be asked to cost option 2 as quickly as possible (Update: this has been done)  to be considered by the Sure Start Capital Committee.  It is not possible to say how much funding Sure Start has available  they need to see the costings first.  They also want to be convinced that the Parks Department are committed to the successful development and future maintenance of the Park. If the building is extended and toilets built there will be maintenance and management issues associated with their use which would require detailed discussions.  It may not be possible for the public toilets to be open all the time.  Neither would it be possible for groups using the building to be responsible for toilets located outside of the building.

There was also discussion on the space taken up by the filtration equipment in the end portion of the building, which is apparently too large and sophisticated for the purpose.  A much smaller filtration unit could be used and this may free up some space.  

The meeting also agreed that extending the lighting being currently put into the park down the path towards the MTA building should be put onto the wish list for the future.

2. UPDATE ON THE WOODLAND ENVIRONMENTAL PROPOSALS  
The plans have been rejected as of too little benefit for the amount of serious disruption involved. Instead a co-ordinated number of  funding bids will be made to a variety of sources to develop facilities and projects.

3. CURRENT IMPROVEMENTS -  INSTALLATION OF LIGHTING AND  “FIRST IMPRESSIONS” 

Lighting is being installed from the Community Centre to the Lordship Lane entrance. 
‘First Impressions’.  Haringey Recreation Department had made £15,000 available for improvements to the entrances of the Park.  The gates are being painted and in the second week of March work would start on installing 8 noticeboards (which would hopefully improve communication to park users), 4 new seats, 3 dog bins and 6 litter bins.  Chris, Dave and Caroline of Friends of Lordship Rec had walked around the park with Mel Martin of the Recreation Department to discuss where these items should be placed.  It soon became apparent that a far greater number of pieces of park furniture are needed, but we are grateful for the start!   The two entrances really needing a make over and some imaginative development are the Community Centre entrance (which has very little to draw people’s attention to the Park) and the Higham Road entrance where the potential of the view is under-utilised.   Mel Martin had also said she could see what she could do to get the present furniture re-painted (for example at the Lordship Lane entrance).

Discussion followed on other priorities for maintenance improvements to the Park.

Fencing around the play area:  The whole issue of the fencing-in of the children’s play area was being lost, as unsafe fencing was being removed without any plans for replacing it. This created problems in restricting dogs. The meeting also agreed that it was urgent to repair the fencing between the playground area and the Lake, particularly the wooden slatted fence.  This was a health and safety issue which could not wait for funding applications.  It was agreed that Storm Moncur would write to Haringey Council about this issue.

The Sandpit:  Repairs were required to the fencing.  The group would like to know how clean the sandpit was  how is it checked and made fit for use? 

Paddling Pool:  We agreed to put this on the next Agenda, so that all parties concerned with the funding, maintenance and supervision of the paddling pool could discuss issues in good time for the summer opening.

4. FUNDING BIDS 

4.1.    Living Spaces application -  Improving the lake and Moselle river    
Friends of Lordship Rec, in conjunction with Claire McClafferty of British Trust for Conservation Volunteers are working on an application for up to £25,000 to the Living Spaces fund.  This application is seen as Phase 1 in a longer term project to improve the environmental quality and educational potential of the Lake and river.  Caroline and Joan of Friends of Lordship Rec had done an initial walkabout with Claire McClafferty to discuss an outline for the bid.  The priorities were for a dipping platform, substantially improving the paths (particularly the one between the Lake and the River), bins, benches and picnic tables, organisation of work days and some consultancy on landscaping around the Lake and planting/ improved nesting sites in the water.  

4.2.  Haringey Play Association application to ACTIVE ENGLAND for improved play and sport facilities 
HPA was working on this funding application which would improve play equipment in the park and some sports facilities such as skateboarding and possibly basketball.  The bid would also include funding part-time play workers.
Initially it had been planned to incorporate improvements to the Model Traffic Area and BMX track into this bid, but now it had been decided to build up an application for the MTA and new BMX track separately and perhaps put in a bid to the Heritage Fund for this at a later date. Ken Floyd who had experience of developing BMX sites would get in touch with Simon Rix.

4.3 Neighbourhood Renewal Fund  
Paul Ely (Parks Dept) was bidding for resources for general co-ordination of improvement projects. Initial hopes for £200,000 (including staffing) now seem unlikely. 

4.4.  Multi-Use Games Area (MUGA)   Paul Ely had met with Clasford Stirling of Broadwater Farm Community Centre to discuss locating a multi-purpose all-in-one sports area in the park.  

4.5. Cycling Paths   Last year Pauline Ehonjie had been investigating funding for creation of cycling paths in the park - update needed on this.  Dave to contact Pauline Ehonjie to ask for clarification.

5. WAR MEMORIAL PROJECT
Those present were very interested to learn about the work being undertaken by Ray Swain of the Friends of Lordship Rec to develop a permanent memorial in the Rec to the 40 plus local people who had been killed in 1941 in the bomb shelter located near the Downhills Park Road entrance.  Ray has done a lot of research and uncovered a great deal of information, including the names and addresses of most of those killed.  

There was discussion on what sort of memorial could be created  perhaps rather than a traditional stone memorial it would be possible to create something which could be an amenity in the park  such as a mural or bridge.   It was suggested that there could be a competition to get a range of suggestions  perhaps at the Festival in June.

6. LORDSHIP REC SUMMER FESTIVAL
Friends of Lordship Rec are organising this year’s Festival again on Sunday 20th June.  The four local residents associations had been asked if they would like to co-organise the Festival so there could be as much input by local people as possible. Everyone else is also welcome to help!  The aim of the Festival is to offer free family activities and attractions and other basic facilities (such as toilets) for the afternoon to encourage local people to use the Park.  Renata Bailey was thanked for offering the support of Sure Start for the Festival.  Eileen McGrath has also kindly offered her clowning skills for the afternoon.  All welcome to come along to open planning meetings on the first Sunday of each month, in the playground hut 2-3pm.

There’s the Broadwater Farm Festival on 10th July. Joan was organising another ‘Art in the Park’ in Downhills Park on 11th July. May told us about her Gospel Festival on 23 September.

7.  THE FUTURE OF THE USER NETWORK FORUM MEETINGS:  
Dave Morris explained that he has been moved by the Council to temporary accommodation on the other side of Downhills Park. He offered to resign as the Chair of the Users Forum as he was not using the Rec so regularly.  However, the meeting agreed that they were happy for Dave continuing to chair and that his continuing commitment to the Rec and the regeneration works was invaluable.

8.  DATE OF NEXT MEETING:  Wednesday 21st April at Broadwater Farm Community Centre.  
The Agenda for the meeting would include:  Applications and improvements: Updates.   Security:  A review of the role and work of the Parks Constabulary and West Green Wardens and others involved in park security.    Paddling Pool:  Reviewing arrangements in good time for the summer opening. Coming events 
______________________________________________________________________________________

Update:  

On Tuesday 16th March a few of us met up in the Rec to discuss and 'cost-up' various projects. Dave and Caroline (FLR), Clare (BTCV), Paul Ely and Michael Loughnane (LBH Parks), Simon Rix (Haringey Play Association), Renata Bailey (Sure Start), and some experts on landscaping and drainage. We discussed related issues and concerns...

Applications for funding are being made for:

Skateboard park - Shell forecourt (to be overseen by HPA)
Multi-Use Sports Area (football, basketball etc) - between the Shell and the Community Centre (HPA)
New 5-15s playground - in the field behind the MTA hut (HPA)
Pond upgrade (paths etc) - (FLR and BTCV)
MTA playground hut - (Sure Start)

